
Visit Us Online… 
www.gciministries.org 

 To communicate with us 

personally, please direct all 

written correspondence to 

our State-side office at: 
 

GCIM - P.O. Box 1648 - 

Broken Arrow , OK  74013 
 

You may also e-mail us at: 

office@gcinternational.org  
 

 In addition, feel free to call 

our State-side office at  

(918)254-7160 

 

For the sake of those we 

work with, please use   

wisdom when sharing this 

newsletter and when  

deciding what to do with  

it after reading it.  

秋 
Fall 

Fall 2016 Newsletter Connie and I greatly appreciate your prayers and  

financial support that allow us to do what we do!  

We are so blessed by your love and encouragement 

and giving. We have dedicated ourselves to take this 

Gospel around the world and we will continue to do 

so for the rest of our lives. It encourages us to know 

that  we have wonderful friends and partners like 

you supporting us. Once again, we want to say thank  

you for your love and for your 

prayers! You are awesome! 
 

In July, our ministry team traveled to North-
east China to hold an 11-day conference for 
church workers, church leaders and RBTC 
alumni. Over 90 people gathered together for 
times of worship, prayer and Bible training.  
 

The majority of those who attended our  
conference were hearing RHEMA’s teaching 
for the first time. It was a joy to see how  

hungry the attendees were and to  
witness their joyful expressions after 
hearing the truth of God’s Word.  
 

We also used this conference to meet 
with several of our RBTC China alumni. 
We took time to answer questions and 
to give them some insights concerning 
the future of our work in China. It was 
exciting to be able to hear from each of 
them concerning how God is using them in different types of ministry in the 
northeast region of the country. 

 

Because another key purpose of this confer-
ence was to record courses that will ultimate-
ly be used for our RHEMA Chinese online 
program, the conference will bear fruit not  
only in those who were present, but also in 
many others in the future, too. We were able 
to record two complete courses, as well as 
some specialized subjects that will be used 
for our continuing education program. 
 

I want to especially thank Rev. Amos Wong, 
who served as our main teacher for the con-
ference, Sarah Van Dreese, our GCIM Office 
Administrator, who traveled all the way to  
China to oversee the video and audio record-
ings, and Wayne Li, who recently joined our 
team as a translator. We are blessed to have 
a growing team for the ongoing work in China 
as well as for the online program. Without their involvement and commit-
ment, as well as our Stateside office team and partners, it would be impos-
sible to do the work the Lord has directed us to do in China and Asia.  
 

Prayer Point – Continue to pray that our Chinese alumni will  

be strengthened in commitment to the message of faith.  

Also, continue to agree with us for all the necessary resources 
and wisdom to complete our online training program. 

Fruitful Training...Fruit that Remains 

Thank you for taking a few 
moments to fill out the en-
closed “Get Connected—
Stay Connected” postcard 
and returning it to us. We 
are planning to shift our 

newsletter communications 
to an online format in 2017 
and want to be sure we can 
remain connected with you 
once that transition takes 

place. If you prefer to share 
your information digitally: 

Sowing Time and Talent…Are you looking 
for another way to give? Many times individuals may 
not be in a position to financially support our ministry.  
However, there are other ways to help us! One way   
is to volunteer your skills in areas that we may have 
current need. If you are professionally skilled in video 
production, transcript work, desktop publishing or 
some other area you feel may be a blessing to the 

ministry and would like to volunteer some time, please contact us at  
918-254-7160, or by sending an e-mail to office@gcinternational.org.  



Answered Prayer! 
 

As many of you know, we have been praying 
for additional translators who understand how 
to convey our message in a way that Chinese 
readers and speakers can connect with it. We 
are excited to inform you that another answer 
has finally come! 
 

Wayne Li is a first-year student at RHEMA Bible 
Training College, USA and, as we mentioned, 

he recently assisted us during our conference in Northeast China.  
Before moving to Oklahoma to attend RBTC USA this fall, Wayne 
was an active member at Living Water Church in Toronto, Canada 
where Rev. Adrian and Irene Weening are pastors. 
 

With the encouragement and support of the 
Weenings, Wayne has begun volunteering 
his time in our Stateside office to help with 
translation and video production. Wayne’s  
educational background, which includes 
degrees in journalism, Chinese Literature, 
and IT technology, makes him wonderfully 
qualified to help us with our book transla-
tion and online program projects. His coming to RBTC USA for his 
training right now could not have come at a more ideal time! We are 
grateful for his servant’s heart and dedication to excellence. 
 

Prayer Point - Please pray for Wayne and his son as they adjust to  
life in Broken Arrow, OK and as he helps us with many projects that 
will ultimately impact Chinese-speaking people around the world. 

China Connections 
 

Amos and Doris Wong, along with Connie 
and I, recently held another pastors’     
conference in a southern area of China. 
The purpose of this conference was to 
make new contacts with pastors and 
churches so that we can expand our  
impact in that region of the nation.  
 

Around fifty church leaders representing 
six churches were able to attend the two-
day meeting. We focused primarily on 
teaching the Word of God, but the last night was  
set aside as a Holy Spirit meeting, primarily for the 
purpose of allowing the pastors and their church 
members to experience a deeper move of the Spirit. 
 

We anticipate many new open doors of ministry as a 
result of this meeting. Once again, we covet your 
prayers as we continue to host more and more  
meetings similar to this in other parts of China. It is 
important that pastors in China not only receive the truth of God’s Word, 
but also experience a true move of the Holy Spirit. 
 

Prayer Point – Pray for the right open doors to make connections  
with churches and pastors in Southern and Western China. 

Asia and Beyond 
 

Even though Connie and I have been 
based in Asia for the past ten years, we 
continue to open our hearts to invitations 
to minister in other parts of the world. We 
continually follow our passion of “Shaping 
Leaders and Reaching Nations.” One way 
that we do that is to periodically travel to 

other nations to teach and train Bible 
school students, pastors, ministers and 

church leaders there.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During the months of October, November 
and December, apart from traveling to 

China, we will also travel and minister in 
the nations of Greece, Albania and India. 

The photo, above, is from the RBTC 
Greece graduation in October. 

 

October 10-19 and  

October 24-November 3 
Teaching and Ministering at RHEMA 
Greece and Logos Church in Athens 

 

October 20-23 
Ministering in Albania 

 

November 12-16**  
Fellowship Church 

Pastor Mike & Joan Kalstrup 
18999 Hwy 59 

Oakland, IA 51560 
712-482-3455 

www.thefellowship.church 
 

**Gary is scheduled to be one of the guest 
speakers for the Faith Life Conference   

hosted by Fellowship Church. Gary will be 
speaking on Monday, November 14th.  
Please contact the church for details.  

 

Sunday, November 20th 
Faith Christian Outreach  

at 8:30 and 10:30AM 
Pastors Monte & Peggy Knudsen 

1302 East Washington St. 
Mount Pleasant, IA 52641 

319-986-5377    www.fcoc.net 
  

November 25-December 11  
Ministering at two locations in India 

Become a Part of the GCIM Team... 
 

Whether you would like to make a one-time donation 
or to become a monthly partner, you can contribute 

to GCIM in the following ways: 
  

1) If you would like to make arrangements to   
auto-deduct your gift from your credit card or  

check card on a monthly basis, you may contact  
the RMAI Office at (918)258-1588 ext. 2349. 

 

2) You may send your contribution to: RHEMA Bible 
Church,  P.O. Box 50126-Tulsa, OK 74150-0126  

PLEASE NOTE: If you choose to send your donation to RHEMA 
Bible Church (making your check out to RHEMA Bible Church), please 

be sure to write “Gary Crowl” on the memo line of your check.   
 

3) If you still prefer sending an offering by mail directly to GCIM, 
please make your check payable to  

Gary Crowl International and send to:  
Gary Crowl International, P.O. Box 1648- Broken Arrow, OK 74013  


